Implementation of Revised MRP — Effective 22nd September 2025

Dear Channel Partner,

Pursuant to the recent revision in GST rates applicable to healthcare and medical devices, and in
accordance with the Legal Metrology Notification (Ref: 1-10/14/2020-W&M issued by the Ministry of
Consumer Affairs, Government of India, dated 18th September 2025), the Maximum Retail Price (MRP) of
Meril Life Sciences India Pvt Ltd's products stands revised.

The revised MRPs shall be applicable on all supplies billed with effect from 22nd September 2025.

Key Compliance Points:

1. The revised MRP list (showing both old and new MRPs) is attached herewith for your ready
reference.

2. As per the above notification, affixing stickers to reflect the revised MRP on pre-packaged
commodities manufactured prior to 22nd September 2025 is permitted on a voluntary basis, but not
mandatory.

3. Notwithstanding the above relaxation, it is imperative that you, as distributors, communicate the

revised MRP to all customers (labs, hospitals, doctors) and ensure that the revised prices are
transparently passed on to patients/end users during billing.

4. To facilitate uniform communication, we have also attached a draft customer letter which you may
circulate to your institutional buyers for compliance purposes.

We advise you to align your commercial practices with the above notification and ensure timely
dissemination of this change to your customer base. This will mitigate any risk of non-compliance under the
Legal Metrology (Packaged Commodities) Rules, 2011.

Should you require further clarification, please feel free to connect with your Meril representative.
Attachments:

1. Old vs. New MRP List

2. Draft Customer Letter

Regards,

Team Meril
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[On Distributor’s Letterhead]

Date:

To,
The Medical Superintendent / Concerned Authority,
[Hospital Name]

[City]
Subject: Notification on Revised MRP — Effective 22nd September 2025
Dear Sir/Madam,

This is to inform you that pursuant to the recent revision in GST applicable to healthcare
and medical devices, the Maximum Retail Price (MRP) of Meril Life Sciences India Pvt Ltd’'s
products has been updated with effect from 22nd September 2025.

We kindly request you to ensure that the revised MRP is duly passed on to patients during
billing and communication, in compliance with government guidelines.

Your support in implementing this regulatory requirement is sincerely appreciated.

Sincerely,
For [Distributor Name]

Authorized Representative



